Tel: 01922 710872 email: postbox@st-peters.walsall.sch.uk

Newsletter: 20.09.2024

Dear Parents and carers.

What a busy start to the half term it has been.

The children have enjoyed settling back into school and showing pride in their new uniforms. Thank you for supporting our school, it is great to see how well presented they are.

A list of the most recent events will be available at the end of this letter.

School Day

Children need to be in school to start the day at 8.50 a.m. Can you please ensure your child is in school for this time as the main gates will be closed and you will need to bring your child to the main entrance.

Dates for your diary:

Friday 20th September first aid friends Y1-Y6

Thursday 26th September Severn Trent water workshop

Tuesday 1st October Blue Cross Dog safety assembly

Wednesday 9th October Nasal Flu vaccines R-Y6

Friday 11th October Bollywood dreams dance company

Wednesday 23 October Falconry Centre visit

Friday 25 October break up for half term

<u>Please follow us on Facebook to keep up to date</u> on school events.

https://www.facebook.com/ StPetersCatholicPrimarySchool/

Virtues and Values:

This half term we are concentrating on being 'Curious and Active' As a school community we are looking for opportunities in our own lives where we show the virtues. Please discuss this with your children at home; highlighting times when you experience or show these virtues.

<u>Certificate winners will receive a certificate in the Thursday afternoon assembly. Parents will receive a Weduc invite to share the special time.</u>

Remembrance Day:

This Remembrance Day the children will be painting beautifully made poppies out of recycled plastic bottles. We ask parents if they could please hand in empty, washed out 2L bottle bottoms to their child's teacher. These will be displayed on the school fences for all to see.

New School Year:

With the new school year starting, we ask that parents make sure their contact information is up to date with the school office. You will be receiving in the next few days a photo consent form, we must have this signed every academic year. Please make sure it is completed as soon as possible and sent back.

Recent Events:

- Miss Scoines has began her music lessons again this term. Children have been learning to play instruments such as the keyboard and ukelele!
- Soccer 2000 have returned to school as part of the children's PE. They've also been involved in after school club for Year 4! This will be a new year group each half term.
- Safety Seymour visited KS2, teaching us all about Carbon Monoxide, its effects and how to keep safe at home.
- Madame Hurley has began French lessons again for the children, très bien!

God Bless

Mrs K Hinton.